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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I am delighted to introduce our Christmas newsletter. Our aim is to share with you the wonderful 
learning activities that our young people have participated in this term. As a school community, 
we have enjoyed a variety of successes across the curriculum and in wider achievement, despite 
the ongoing Coronavirus restrictions. We are delighted to have received our Bronze Rights 
Respecting School Award and have had our verification meeting for the Digital Schools award 
this week. 
  
Our Twitter account will keep you updated daily on the learning experiences and successes of all 
of our young people at Cedarbank. So, if you don’t already follow us on Twitter, please do.  
 
This term has been a bit different as we all prepare ourselves for the move to the new school. A 
lot of work has been done on redesigning the school badge and revisiting our school vision and 
values. BAM (the construction company) have worked in partnership with our school to offer a 
variety of curriculum opportunities in Art and English and S3-6 enjoyed a construction morning 
at Cedarbank. All classes will have the opportunity to visit the new school, if they have not done 
so already, in the coming months.  
 
We have had some staff changes this term. John Ward left us early in the term after working at 
Cedarbank for 22 years. He was well known for leadership of the S6 Leavers Programme at 
Armadale Academy. Vicky Cairns, our Principal Teacher left recently for a new post closer to 
home.  Ruth Duncan and Lauren Orr will also leave us at the Christmas break for new posts. We 
thank them all for their contribution to Cedarbank and wish them all every success in their new 
jobs. 
 
This term, we have welcomed two new teachers  Zoe Bathgate and Rosie Steele  and 4 Pupil 
Support Workers : Lindsay Baker, Elle Brown, Lauren Millar and Shari Bonadie . In January 
Kaitlynn Mendenhall will join us from Ogilvie School Campus as our new PT. 
 
Your children bring love and joy to our Cedarbank community every day. We wish you and your 
children a safe and very happy holiday packed with fun and laughter.  
 
Merry Christmas and Best Wishes to you all for the New Year,  
Mrs Carol McDonald  

 Mrs Carol McDonald 
  

 

Head Teacher’s News 



Outdoor Learning 

We enjoy learning outdoors in a variety of subject areas and through Personal Achievement Awards.  



ASDAN and Other Qualifications 

ASDAN qualifications allow our pupils to achieve in different ways to the traditional academic 

subjects. Along with other qualifications such as the John Muir Award and the Blue Peter Green 

Badge we offer our pupils even more opportunities. 



Sustainability 

COP 26 prompted us to explore climate change and sustainability through relevant and active learning 
experiences which enabled our learners to see the benefits of living in a more sustainable way.  



Developing the Young Workforce 

Developing skills for life, learning and work lies at the heart of our curriculum. Our learners have enjoyed 
a variety of work based activities this term.  



Theme Weeks and Virtual Events 

Building connections throughout the curriculum are important. At Cedarbank we regularly have 

theme weeks where all subject areas can join in and connect. These include: Maths Week, 

Modern Languages Week and our ever popular Autumnwatch Week. In addition we take part in 

many virtual events which bring the world of work to us without having to leave the classroom. 



New School 

As we look forward to moving to our new school, we have had lots of visits to prepare our pupils 

for the move, as well as working with the contractors BAM, and designing a new badge. 

Digital Skills 

Using digital  technologies to enhance and support learning is key at Cedarbank. Our pupils use 

digital skills throughout the curriculum as well as dedicated digital skills lessons. 



STEAM 

STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Mathematics) are highlighted throughout the session with the 

Young STEM Leaders award and events such as Maths Week and DeSTEAMber.  



Expressive Arts and Physical Education 

One of the great strengths of Cedarbank is our ability to encourage and help our pupils to flourish in ways other 

than the traditional ‘academic’ subjects. Through the expressive arts our pupils demonstrate they are confident 

individuals, successful learners, responsible citizens, and effective contributors. 



Reminder 

Make sure you sign up to twitter to keep up to date throughout the year—

follow @cedarbankschool 

Have a great Christmas and New Year.  

We will see you all back on the 6 January. 

 

West Lothian Council                                                         

Christmas at Cedarbank 

Despite not being able to enjoy our Christmas Assembly or Christmas Fayre as we usually 

would at this time of year, our pupils have still managed to make the most of the time of year 

with Christmas Lunch, making Christmas decorations and our very successful visit to the 

Pantomime. 


